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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF ETHIOPIA, 14TH MAY, 2019.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the friendly delegation of Ethiopia to the third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.  We commend Ethiopia for establishing a National Monitoring, Reporting and Follow up Mechanism to coordinate and monitor the implementation of Ethiopia's' human rights treaty obligations including the supported UPR recommendations. The closure of the Ma'ekalawi detention centre where suspects of serious crimes used to be tortured and kept in inhuman conditions is also worth commending. We however, remain concerned about the existence of harmful practices  such as Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) and early marriage which are still widely practiced and remain a major challenge 
We recommend to Ethiopia the following:

-To effectively address  female genital mutilation both in law and in practice.
-To improve conditions in detention centres and prison facilities to meet international standards.
We wish Ethiopia every success as they receive our recommendations.
I thank you.
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